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“All I wanna do is go camping!”
- Mike Hooker 

President’s Letter
Steve and Georgina Woodward 
for arranging the use of their 
daughter’s barn for the White 
Elephant Gift Exchange. More 
than 40 people attended and 
had a good time on a rainy, cold 
Saturday night.
The leadership team will be 
working on possible solutions 
for next year’s December rally 
if it is held at The Vineyards in 
Grapevine, or moved to a 
new location with a climate- 
controlled meeting facility.
I want to thank Ed Wilson and 
Dan Brockway for working out 
all the details with Mailchimp 
to streamline our club’s mem- 
bership data. Continued growth 
required a new, more efficient 
method moving forward.
I hope you’ll consider joining us 
at “Reason for Freezin” located 
at the North Texas Airstream 
Community in Hillsboro, Texas  
January 24-26. We had a fan- 

The “Rainy Rally” in Grapevine 
was a little soggy and windy, 
but still lots of fun. Thank you 
to Allana Patterson and Tom 
Jensen for being hosts again. 
They made the best of a tough 
situation and made it look easy.
Thanks also to everyone who 
participated in the “POT”  
cooking competition Friday 
night. Many great dishes were 
prepared and enjoyed. The 
Blackstone Pancake Breakfast 
Saturday morning was also a 
big hit. Much-needed dona-
tions were collected for Grape-
vine Relief and Community 
Exchange (GRACE). We had 
several members attend their 
first rally meeting and get their 
free T-shirts - another good  
reason to attend your first rally!
A BIG thank you goes out to 

tastic time last year.
A warm welcome to our newest 
members Leslie and Pat Bond, 
Ray and Carrie Adkins, Diana 
Tinlin, and Robert and Rachel  
Brown. Welcome also to our 
new affiliates Gil and Shanna 
Moll, Lynda Humble and Travis 
Gilley, Terry Lockridge, and 
Greg and Robyn Ellerman.
In closing, Debbie and I wish 
you a Very Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year!

Mike Hooker
BRN 05557

Reminders: Register Now!
Reason for Freezin’
		  Rally at NTAC, Hillsboro, January 24-26

Wally’s Workshop
		  NTAC, Hillsboro, March 21-23

NTxAC and OK Rally 
		  Lake Murray, Oklahoma, April 11-13



Happy Holidays, y’all! 
Our wonderful club continues 
to grow by leaps and bounds! 
It seems like every other day I 
get a notice of a new member 
or new affiliate member. With 
growth comes challenges, and  
there are times I can’t identify 
everyone in a photo for our 
newsletter. I want to give a 
shout-out to Anna Brandon, 
Jen Dice, Allana Patterson, 
Mike Hooker, and especially 
Edward Wilson for regularly 
helping me identify folks in our 
newsletter photos every month. 
At some point I’ll have to 
ditch the identifications and 
just let y’all enjoy the pictures. 
There are so many great people 
in this club to meet!
Lynn and I don’t get to attend 
as many rallies as we would like, 
but we always feel so welcome 
when we do. If you haven’t 
attended a rally yet, put it on 
your to-do list or make a new 
year’s resolution to attend at 
least one rally in 2025. I promise 
you’ll make a lot of new friends  
and have a great time.
Merry Christmas from your 
humble - and slightly crazy - 
newsletter editors!

David
Majkowski
BRN 5594

Ann Clark
BRN 12279

Editors’ Corner

Front Row: Edward Wilson, Mike Hooker, Ann Clark, Lynn Clark, 
Maribeth Pappas, Dan Brockway;

Back Row: David Majkowski, Anna Brandon (Region 9 1st VP),  
Bill Steddum, Nicole Scott, and Patrick Scott. 

Not pictured: Henry Wilkins, Mike Barr, Diane Dunaway

All of these folks work very hard to give all of our members 
a great club experience. In addition to meeting monthly they 
plan our rallies, secure sites and rally hosts, handle all financial 
matters, welcome new members, create monthly newsletters, 
post on social media, send out emails, and a million other duties 
that keep this club running well and creating an atmosphere 
of “family.” Please join in on the fun at our 2025 rallies and 
activities!

Your 2025 NTxAC Officers 
& Committee Chairs

Treasurer
Bill Steddum

Webmaster
Dan Brockway

Past President
Allana Patterson

President
Mike Hooker

1st Vice-President
Edward Wilson

Secretary
Nicole Scott

Membership
Patrick Scott

Social Media
Maribeth Pappas

Trustees
Lynn Clark / Ann Clark / Henry Wilkins
Mike Barr

Newsletter
Ann Clark
David Majkowski

Parliamentarian
Diane Dunaway



	

January Birthdays
John Van Artsdalen	 1/19
Rick Smith		  1/22
Carol Wilkins		 1/22
Michael Cross	 1/26
Jennifer Davis	 1/27
Victor Montaner	 1/29
Leda Roelke		  1/29

Brenda Schroer	
Hawley Towns	 1/3
Dan Brockway	 1/3
Linda Ward		  1/10
Christine Wayles	 1/10
Diana Tinlin		  1/11
Pam Brockway	 1/12
Martha Kuhlman	 1/12

Taylor Gibson	 1/13
Dennis Price		  1/13
Caitlin Heaton	 1/14
Jennifer Dice		 1/15
Kevin Pflug		  1/15
Anna Brandon	 1/17
Phyllis Fell		  1/17
Randy Truesdell	 1/18

January Anniversaries
Randy & Dawn Truesdell	 1/1
Fred & Alice Barber		  1/2
Scott & Connie Oberle	 1/6
Stan & Karen Preece	           1/7

Randal & Jennifer Davis	         1/9
David & Anna Brandon              1/16
Greg & Robyn Ellerman	        1/16
Gary & Martha Kuhlman           1/25 

December Birthdays
Allana Patterson	 12/19
Carol Lowther	 12/20
Toni Jenkins		  12/22
Jim Fant		  12/23
Janet Godbey		 12/24
Cliff Millican		 12/26
Tim Milliken		  12/31
Kathi Mitchell	 12/31

Sharon Andrews	 12/1
Travis Gilley		  12/5
Robert Brown	 12/7
Jack Clyne		  12/7
Irene Miller		  12/7
Kathy Gustafson	 12/8
Dora Palao		  12/11
Kathy Carl		  12/12

Elizabeth Therezo	 12/12
Greg Walker		  12/12
Amarylis Fain	 12/13
Lynda Humble	 12/13
Mike Hooker		 12/14
Ruth Haefner		 12/15
Angie Kazura		 12/17
David Fain		  12/19

December Anniversaries
Lynn and Ann Clark		 12/2
Mitch and Peggy Ott	 12/2
Rick and Tracy Elkins	 12/8 
 

Cliff and Maxi Millican	     12/16
Greg and Jill Fearing		     12/21
Charles and Kathy Gustafson 12/27 
 



 New Members Spotlight

My name is Gil and my wife is 
Shanna. She’s the current, albeit 
outgoing, president for TGCU 
(Texas Gulf Coast Unit).
I work in tech and Shanna runs 
an education platform, and 
we’re looking forward to retiring 
in the next 100 years or so.
We live at  TAHI (Texas Airstream 
Harbor Inc.) in East Texas and are 
on our third Airstream. We are 
in our current 2024 Tradewind 
which we love! We try to stay 
on the road as much as possible 
and last year traveled roughly 
16K miles around this great na-
tion - Virginia to Olympia and 

every softserve, burger joint, 
bike path, and breakwater we 
could find in between.
This coming year we’ll be 
spending February in New 
Braunfels and then hitting the 
road May - October, trying to 
stick to CO, WY, ID, and the 
Olympics in Washington. We’re 
winging it with another couple 
and hope to spend at least 75% 
of the time boondocking. We’ve 
been to every Streaming on the 
Strand rally and the last three 
Region 9 rallies, and a bunch 
of others. We look forward to 
hanging with NTxAC peeps!

Leslie and Pat Bond
2020 Airstream 20’
Hillsboro, TX

New Members

Robert and Rachel Brown
2024 Flying Cloud 23’
Ft. Worth, TX

Diana Tinlin
2019 Bambi 16’
Ft. Worth, TX

Ray and Carrie Adkins
2019 Tommy Bahama 27’ FB
Corinth, TX

Greg and Robyn Ellerman
2016 Classic 30’
Tyler, TX

Terry Michalle Lockridge
2024 Basecamp REI 20’
Arlington, TX

Gil and Shanna Moll
2014 Airstream International 30’
Zavalla, TX

 New Affiliate Members

Lynda Humble & Travis Gilley
2023 International 27’
Bastrop, TX

Gil and Shanna Moll, BRN 01318 (Affiliate Members)



I recently purchased my first 
travel trailer, a 2019 Bambi 
Sport 16RB two months ago, and 
am excited to explore more of 
Texas and the wonderful state 
parks with my chocolate lab, 
Tucker. I moved to downtown 
Fort Worth in 2019 from Erie, 
Pennsylvania to continue my 
career in the aviation industry. 
I’m a rotor design engineer for 
Bell Helicopter, so obviously 
one of my newfound hobbies 
is tinkering with my Airstream. 
I recently installed a lift kit on 
my own and swapped out the 
manual tongue jack, and am 
continuing to learn as I go! Only 
on my fourth trip, I have been 
amazed by the camaraderie of 
the Airstream community and 
excited for the new adventure.

Hello! We are Greg and Robyn 
Ellerman. Greg is retired from 
the Air Force and Robyn is 
retired from the medical field. 
We lived in the DFW area for 
35 years and recently moved to 
the Tyler area.
This is our first Airstream and 
we have already taken it on a 
2-month trip through the Mid-
west. We attended our first rally 
at The Boulders in November, 
where we met some great people 
and had a great time.
We enjoy traveling, hiking, 
spending time with our grand-
children, and laughing at Ash, 
our Aussie-Doodle (who has the 
zoomies in our photo.)
Looking forward to the next rally! 

Greg and Robyn Ellerman, BRN 20025 (Affiliate Members)

Diana Tinlin, BRN 07336 



We’re thrilled to join the North 
Texas Airstream Club and to be 
a part of this wonderful com-
munity of adventurers! Here’s a 
little about us:
We are Ray and Carrrie Adkins, 
proud owners of a 2019 Tommy 
Bahama Edition Airstream. For 
us, traveling in our Airstream 
combines two of our favorite 
things: exploring the outdoors 
and enjoying life’s simple plea-
sures. When we’re not on the 
road, we enjoy hobbies like 
fishing, boating, and soaking up 
time on the beach. We also love 
discovering new places to eat 
and savoring fresh seafood - 
bonus point if it’s by the water!  

We’re in our 50s, embracing 
every adventure this stage of 
life offers. Whether it’s a quiet 
evening around a campfire or a 
lively conversation with fellow 
Airstreamers, we enjoy con-
necting with others who share 
our passion for travel and the 
Airstream lifestyle.
We are looking forward to 
making new memories and 
friendships within the North 
Texas Airstream Club, and can’t 
wait to hit the road with all of 
you! If you see us at a rally or 
event, come say hi - we’d love 
to share stories, swap tips, and 
maybe even treat the pups!

Our family is a big part of our 
lives. We have two wonderful 
children: our daughter, Hannah, 
who is engaged and planning to
marry in March 2025, and our 
son, Grady, who proudly serves
as a U.S. Marine. We couldn’t 
be prouder of both of them and 
the exciting paths they’re on.
Our travels wouldn’t be com-
plete without our two furry 
companions, Chloe and Bella. 
Chloe is a Jack-a-Weenie mix, 
and Bella is a sweet Pomeranian 
who loves being the center of 
attention. They both love to 
join us on our adventures, and 
are always ready to make new 
friends, both human and canine. 
 

Ray and Carrie Adkins, BRN 07427



Robert retired in July from 
Lockheed Martin after 37 years 
of service. His hobbies include 
anything to do with bass fishing, 
including tournament fishing 
with Texas BASS Nation, with 
Rachel in Fun-n-Sun Couples 
trails, and running a youth 
fishing club, Lone Star Bass-
masters.
Rachel retired in August from 
Eagle Mountain-Saginaw ISD 
after 14 years of full-time ser-
vice, following many years of 
part-time subbing. Her hob-
bies include gardening, sewing, 
crafting, resale shopping, and 
fishing with Robert.
They  purchased their Airstream, 
a 2024 23’ Flying Cloud, in July 
2024 and promptly named it 
“GoGo” to represent their zest 
for travel and adventure at this 
chapter of their life.
They have a son in California 
and a daughter in Georgia (no 
grandbabies just yet!)
They’re eager to make new 
friends that share and enjoy the 
Airstream life.
Oh, and they have a 10-year-
old Chihuahua mix named Frodo 
that goes with them every-
where!

Robert and Rachel Brown, BRN 12773



We are Lynda Humble and Travis 
Gilley, and we have a 2023 Air-
stream International, our first 
Airstream and RV! Lynda spent 
32 years in local government, 
the last 10 years as City Manager. 
Travis was a professional truck 
driver with almost 4 million 
miles. After both Travis and 
Lynda experienced burnout in 
their respective careers, they 
agreed that they wanted to 
travel and see the country in a 
way that Travis had not been 
able to do as a professional 
truck driver. They knew buy-
ing an RV for this type of travel 
would meet their objective.
They created a purpose state-
ment of creating a life with the 
flexibility and freedom to travel 
and work wherever they were. 
So, they attended and graduated 
from the National RV Training 
Academy and learned how to 
take care of RVs. Travis is a 
Certified Mobile RV Technician, 
and Lynda is a Registered RV 
Technician. They started Gilley 
Mobile RV Service LLC, live full 
time in their Airstream, and 
travel May-October to the 

  

an active member of Parks on 
the Air (POTA). So, they enjoy 
staying in state parks to “acti- 
vate” parks in each state they 
travel. Lynda loves to cook and 
enjoys having a rolling kitchen, 
wherever they happen to be!
Hope to see each of you down 
the road! Safe travels and happy 
adventures!

Upper Peninsula of Michigan, 
and return to Texas December 
through April. The goal is to al-
ways chase 70 degrees! We en-
joy meeting and visiting with 
fellow Airstreamers as various 
rallies come to the RV parks we 
stay at in Sault Ste. Marie, MI, 
and Brenham, TX.
Travis is into ham radios and is 
 

Lynda Humble and Travis Gilley, BRN 07617 
(Affiliate Members)

You will receive a FREE NTxAC T-shirt when you attend a rally/meeting. If you did 
not get your free T-shirt because we were out of your size, we now have all sizes.

Any members wanting to buy a T-shirt may purchase one for $15 at a rally. 

HEY, NEW MEMBERS!



when 

Airstream Club PrimerEditor David ’s

I was wondering one day, when trying to think of a topic for this month, how many people 
go back and read old newsletters? I know I do on occasion, especially if I want to check 
something I might have written in a past article. Then it hit me.
Why not make it easy for people who may want to experience the sage advice, wit, and wisdom 
of your humble co-editor all over again? Or, for the ongoing parade of new members, why 
not make an easy reference that points them back to articles which may help them make 
the most of their club membership. This is, after all, meant to be a primer.
Hence (sound the trumpets!) the birth of the Annual Index of Articles. (I should have come 
up with a snappier title if I’m going to be invoking a fanfare! Am I right?) In this inaugural 
index, I have a bit more than a full year’s articles since I started this column in July of 2023.

December 2024: First Annual Index of Articles

Let’s leave you with a link to our Newsletter Archive: 
https://airstreamclub.org/north-texas/north-texas-airstream-club-newsletters 
I hope you all enjoyed the last two rallies of our calendar year. Kim and I were delighted we 
could share in the fun.
Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays. See you down the road!

David Majkowski, Co-Editor
BRN 5594

• July 2023
• September 2023
• October 2023
• November 2023
• December 2023
• January 2024
• February 2024
• March 2024
• April 2024
• May 2024
• June 2024

• September 2024
• October 2024
• November 2024
• December 2024

A Primer (This one ain’t gonna tell ya much. Just a quick hello.)
The ABC’s of WBCCI (What are all those acronyms?)
Origins (of the WBCCI)
Where on earth is Region 9?
Where on earth is Region 9? (redux)
Big Red Numbers
Caravans and Rallies
Let’s Take a Trip to our Website!
How About Another Website Tour?
Now, Where Were We? (A further exploration of the website)
Whatever Gets You Through the Summer (Plumbing the website 
depths even deeper before the summer hiatus)
We Interrupt This Program (A travel idea: Themed trips)
What Happens at International?
Let’s Talk Cats
First Annual Index of Articles (Just seeing if you’re paying attention.)

https://airstreamclub.org/north-texas/north-texas-airstream-club-newsletters


crosscountryrvsolutions.com
817-917-0092

Tim Love
Certified RV and Airstream Repair Expert

jvan4734@gmail.com

682-556-1141

Jerry Vanloon

Your business is valued.
Labor guaranteed

“Go ahead.
Send me something past the deadline.”
In order to maintain our sanity, please send whatever 
you would like to post in the North Texas Roundup by 

the 20th of each month.

We welcome all kinds of info for our newsletter! Send 
us photos and stories of your travels, your grandkids, 
your camping recipes, or anything Airstream-related 

that our readers will benefit from.
We appreciate all of you honoring this deadline.

 
Editors Ann and David

RVIA Certified 
Mobile RV Technician



High Profile: Jennifer Dice
Name: Jennifer Dice (Nicknames: Jen, Dice)

Current Hometown: Hillsboro, Texas

I Grew Up In: Sonora, California

Fun Fact About Me: If I could make skydiving a hobby, I would.

Current and/or Former Occupation: Leadership in Learning and Development

Airstream Model/Year: 2021 Globetrotter 27FBT

Your Airstream’s Name: Neptune 

Favorite Thing About My Airstream: the freedom it gives us to go where we want and
	 always have what we need  

Hobbies: dog training, hiking, painting, working on projects for International, reading, 
	 listening to podcasts (mostly about dog training)

I Drive A: BMW X3 and our tow vehicle is a RAM 2500 Megacab.  

Favorite TV Shows: The Office, Big Bang Theory, Yellowstone, Ted Lasso, Dexter  

Favorite Music/Bands: Collective Soul, Fleetwood Mac, Trevor Hall, Train, Ed Sheeran, Creed, early 
	 Pearl Jam, Dave Matthews, Nickleback (yes, I said it) 

My Fantasy Dinner Party Guests (Living or Deceased) Would Be: my father, brother, grandmother, 	
	 and Dan’s parents. 

My Last Meal Would Be: depending on my mood, it would either be a perfectly cooked filet mignon, 	
	 garlic mashed potatoes, and asparagus with a bottle of Petroni Sangiovese, or all the sushi - 	
	 specifically the Caesar, Tribeca, Flower, and DOA rolls from Oishii - with a bottle of Nigori sake.

I’m Known For: spending my free time learning more about dog psychology and annually attending 	
	 training workshops with Jade. 

Behind My Back They Say: I’m too serious all of the time.  

Nobody Knows That I: appeared in print ads for a bank that I worked for.

Favorite Airstream Destinations: So far, it has been anywhere in Montana, but especially
	 Kalispell/Whitefish near Glacier NP and Key West, Florida.

My Dream Destination In My Airstream Would Be: to explore more of Vemont and New Hampshire in 
	 the U.S. and have some adventures throughout Canada.

Best Travel Advice: Be like Nike and Just Do It! Don’t worry about what you’re forgetting to bring - 	
	 most of the time you either don’t need it or you can find it on your way to/at your destination. 



NTxAC 2025 Rally Schedule and Upcoming Events

January 24-26, 2025 
Reason for Freezin’ at the North Texas Airstream Community, Hillsboro 
This will be our fourth year of joining Heart of Texas Club (HOTC) for this rally! 
Hosts: Kevin and Mary Short (HOTC), Channing Fell (NTxAC)

February 20-23, 2025
Streamin’ on the Strand, Mardi Gras Galveston! 
Be a participating bystander close-up at Mardi Gras parades over the weekend.
This rally is sold out, but you can get on the waitlist here:
https://airstreamclub.org/streamin-strand-2025

March 21-23, 2025 
Wally’s Workshop, North Texas Airstream Community, Hillsboro
Learn new things about your Airstream and pamper your rig just before the Region 9 Rally in Edna.
For more info contact David or Anna Brandon 214-460-0420
Registration is now open: https://form.jotform.com/242894112761155
Whether you are headed to the Escape to the Country Region 9 Annual Rally or not, this is the perfect 
opportunity to learn new things and take care of your prized Airstream trailer. Featured guests are The 
Royal Flush (tank maintenance and cleaning), Cross Country RV Solutions, DFW RV Rescue (washing, 
waxing), DFW Airstream, and Airstream Tech Jerry Vanloon. You will make appointments for the 
services in which you have interest directly with the service provider and the work is done on site 
Friday, Saturday, or Sunday. You will receive an estimate of cost in advance. If you decide to take 
advantage of a service (or services) without an appointment, this will depend upon the tech’s 
availability. There will be an Airstream Swap Table and Book Exchange, so bring anything you aren’t 
using anymore! 

Call Kevin, Mary, or Channing to make reservations for the terraport, and give payment to Mary Short 
upon arrival (cash or check payable to North Texas Airstream Community).
Kevin Short: 603-785-7165 / kevinshortnh@gmail.com
Mary Short: 603-785-7157 / maryshortnh@gmail.com
Channing Fell: 512-940-8334 / channingfell@gmail.com

Rally rate is $30 per night with full hookups. Activities include BBQ on Friday night, and a “Bright 
Ideas” session and soup cookoff on Saturday. Local points of interest include Texas Ranger Museum, 
Texas Heritage Museum, Homestead Heritage, Magnolia Market, and Lake Whitney State Park.

March 24-26, 2025 
Caravan for the Region 9 Escape to the Country Rally
After Wally’s Workshop, we’ll caravan down to Edna via the historic painted churches area of Texas.
More info to follow.
Hosts: Mike and Debbie Hooker

https://form.jotform.com/242894112761155
mailto:kevinshortnh@gmail.com
mailto:maryshortnh@gmail.com
mailto:channingfell@gmail.com


This is a joint rally with the North Texas and Oklahoma Airstream Clubs! It will be at Elephant Rock 
Campground at Lake Murray State Park in Ardmore, Oklahoma. Feel free to arrive early or extend your 
stay. YOU MUST BOOK YOUR OWN CAMPSITE FOR THIS RALLY!
Click here for details: https://airstreamclub.org/rally-lake-murray
Hosts: Chris and Amy Hanus

NTxAC 2025 Rally Schedule and Upcoming Events, 

April 11-13, 2025 
Buddy Rally at Lake Murray State Park, Ardmore, OK

April 24-29, 2025 
National Event Rally: Stitchin’ and Fishin’
Sewists and fisherpersons can both have fun! Four days of sewing/quilting classes side by side 
with fishing classes and a guided fishing tour of one of the lakes near Hillsboro famous for 
striped bass fishing. Monday night wraps up the event with a fish fry. More info and registration: 
https://form.jotform.com/242383388821160

June, 2025 
Location and dates are yet to be confirmed.

May 15-18, 2025 (Dates subject to change) 
HAM Rally

If you already have a registered Amateur Radio license, enjoy visiting with others and sharing 
stories at the North Texas Airstream Community (NTAC). If you are interested in becoming an 
operator, more training and testing will be offered during this rally. Learn more and register 
now:

May 16-18, 2025 
Come to Gather Right Now Rally, Gather Campground, Belton, TX 
More info to follow.
Hosts: Tom Jensen and Allana Patterson

March 26-30, 2025 
Region 9 Escape to the Country Rally, Edna, TX
This rally will be on the banks of Lake Texana, known for kayaking and fishing.
More information about this rally is on the Region 9 News page in this newsletter.
Register here: https://airstreamclub.org/region-9-2025-rally

https://airstreamclub.org/rally-lake-murray
https://airstreamclub.org/region-9-2025-rally


NTxAC 2025 Rally Schedule and Upcoming Events, cont.

November 14-16, 2025 
Installation Rally, The Boulders at Lake Tyler, Whitehouse, TX

September 26-28, 2025 
Rally in Glen Rose, TX

October 17-19, 2025 
Rally in Ennis, TX

August 23-28, 2025 
ACI International Rally, York, PA

December 5-7, 2025 
Holiday Rally, The Vineyards on Lake Grapevine, Grapevine, TX

Registration is now open:
https://airstreamclub.org/2025-international-rally

More info to follow.

More info to follow.

More info to follow.
Hosts: Jeff and Maribeth Pappas

More info to follow.
Hosts: Tom Jensen and Allana Patterson

July, 2025 No rally

August, 2025 
Caravan to the International Rally, York, PA
Locations and dates are yet to be confirmed.

https://airstreamclub.org/2025-international-rally


Rally Review by Ann Clark

NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards

There’s an old saying, “When 
life gives you lemons, make 
lemonade.” We at NTxAC have 
our own version: “When rally 
weekend weather isn’t the best, 
we have a great time, anyway!”
Allana Patterson and Tom 
Jensen never fail to make the 
Holiday Rally at The Vineyards 
in Grapevine truly special. From 
the time we arrived and re-
ceived our goody bags until 
we grabbed a donut to-go on 
Sunday morning we had fun 
visiting with our friends, making 
new acquaintences, enjoying 
the holiday decorations, food, 
music, and activities that our 
hosts had planned for us.

Others took advantage of the 
time to visit the shops and 
restaurants along Main Street 
in Grapevine.

Friday evening was a crock pot/
Instant pot/Dutch oven cookoff, 
accompanied by delicious sides 
and appetizers. Christmas dec-
orations and music created 
a festive atmosphere. After 
dinner we enjoyed the Ugly 
Sweater Contest, with Tim Love
winning first place and Susan 
Fegley taking second place. My 
eyes are still re-adjusting from 
some of these sweaters!
 

Ugly Sweater Contest Winners 
Susan Fegley and Tim Love 

Saturday morning breakfast 
was a good one for a drizzly 
day: pancakes, scrambled eggs, 
and sausage patties to warm us 
up. Thanks to our chef crew for 
the a.m. feast: David Hanson, 
Bill Steddum, Lynn Clark, Cliff 
Millican, and Craig Fegley.
After a big breakfast we were 
on our own for the afternoon. 
For some of us (including me) 
it was a chance to get cozy and 
enjoy the comfort of our great 
Airstreams on a cold, rainy day. 

Many of us enjoyed a murder 
mystery dinner at the Texas 
Star Dinner Theater in Grape-
vine. For me and Lynn, this was 
our second trip to the Texas 
Star, and again, it was a hoot!
Here’s where NTxAC members  
shine: because of the weather, 
the Pavilion where we normally 
hold our annual gift exchange 
wasn’t an ideal option. Steve 
and Georgina Woodward 
placed a call to their daughter 
in nearby Southlake and she 
graciously offered her barn as a 
location for us!

In spite of the weather, we had 
a great time. It was a warm 
weekend in terms of the people 
we were with and in celebrating 
the season with old and new 
friends.
Thanks again, Tom and Allana!



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards
Thanks to Edward Wilson, Tiffany Wilson, Ann Clark, Jason Ellis, and Pamela Fedarko for these photos. 

Debbie Hooker and Sherwood Garcia
Steve Garcia, Edward Wilson, Allana 

Patterson, Tim and Jo Love, Karen King

The fire pit was a popular hangout on Friday evening!

Our President and Vice-President: 
Mike Hooker and Edward Wilson

Bob and Sylvia Lumley, Lynn Clark, and 
Roberta and Dave Hanson

Patrick and Nicole Scott

Edward Wilson, Janie Gracia, 
and Ann Clark 

with professional photobombers 
Debbie and Mike Hooker

Elizabeth and Christine Wayles



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards

Kim and David Majkowski Fred and Alice Barber Steve and Ronda Hortsman

Lori Reed Maxi and Cliff Millican Elizabeth Therezo and Felicia Johnson

Karen and Greg King
Ugly Sweater Contest Winners! 
Susan Fegley and Mike Love) The Winning Ugly Sweater!



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards

Our group waited patiently in the cool, damp weather for...

Edward Wilson, Cliff Millican, and Craig Fegley Bill SteddumLynn Clark and David Hanson

...the pancakes, eggs, and sausage!

Things got a little wet on Saturday afternoon. 
So, some of us headed to a warm, dry tavern:

Tiffany and Edward Wilson, Janie Gracia, Nicole and 
Patrick Scott, Jessica MacLean, Kate Mason, Justin Gannon



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards

Many of our NTxAC group enjoyed dinner and a murder mystery at the Texas Star Dinner Theater in Grapevine

And, many of our members participated in the White Elephant Christmas Gift Exchange!



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards



NTxAC Holiday Rally at The Vineyards



New NTxAC Shirts and Hoodies Available!

We now have longsleeve T-shirts and hoodies available. 
Please email Ed Wilson at fenderltd@yahoo.com if you want one. 
Include how many and size.

mailto:fenderltd@yahoo.com


Most pages require a login. Your username is the email that you have on file with the club head- 
quarters. If you are signing in for the first time, enter your email and click “Forgot Password?”

Useful Links and Contacts

Airstream Club International (ACI, our club)
https://airstreamclub.org 

ACI Region 9 (our region within the club)
https://airstreamclub.org/region9 

ACI North Texas Airstream Club (NTxAC, our unit, #099, within the region)
https://airstreamclub.org/north-texas

Big Red Number and Airstream Club - What is it and why you want to Rally!
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=irfdq5boMD8

Blue Beret Archive (club magazine)
https://airstreamclub.org/member-only-section/member-only-blue-beret-magazine

Blue Beret Blog (club blog)
https://blog.airstreamclub.org

Airstream Club International Headquarters
803 E. Pike Street P.O. Box 612
Jackson Center, OH 45334
Phone 937-596-5211; Fax 937-596-5542

General Questions/Comments: assist@airstreamclub.org

ACI/WBCCI (the Club)

Airstream (the Company)
Airstream USA (the Company)
https://www.airstream.com

Live Riveted (Airstream’s blog)
https://www.airstream.com/blog

Airstream Owners (resource page for owner information and support)
https://www.airstream.com/owners

Airstream, Inc. • 1001 West Pike Street • Jackson Center, OH 45334

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdMz_4uBLDlzrrYVrT8oS1SXpH9mUuqJ1BGQ_Jvpl8LBt-
8npg/viewform

NTxAC Membership Assistance Program

https://airstreamclub.org
https://airstreamclub.org/region9
https://airstreamclub.org/north-texas
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=irfdq5boMD8
https://airstreamclub.org/member-only-section/member-only-blue-beret-magazine
https://blog.airstreamclub.org
http://assist@airstreamclub.org
https://www.airstream.com
https://www.airstream.com/blog
https://www.airstream.com/owners
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdMz_4uBLDlzrrYVrT8oS1SXpH9mUuqJ1BGQ_Jvpl8LBt8npg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdMz_4uBLDlzrrYVrT8oS1SXpH9mUuqJ1BGQ_Jvpl8LBt8npg/viewform

